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1.
Introduction

Following on from the 22 December 2003 document, input has been received from the departments within the Faculty and the themes emerging were discussed at an informal meeting between Allan McQuistan, Frank Margrave and Peter Hicks on 10 March 2004. Inputs included the CAM area brainstorming session notes of the 19 January 2004, a draft report from the Dean of Technology relating to the University IT Strategy proposals, minutes of the meeting of University IT Committee and ISO Quality Managers’ report – 9 March 2004.

2.
Themes Emerging from Discussions

The documentation considered spanned University and Faculty of Technology inputs with some common elements emerging. Allan McQuistan identified that the first draft Faculty based IT needs assessment was an excellent development and it was the intention that each Faculty be encouraged to follow this example. 

It was agreed that the themes emerging identified a requirement to look to short term developments and to a longer-term “root and branch” strategic review of IT provision. This will include the concept that a “one size fits all” strategy for the future may not serve us best, but that there were likely resource implications for those Faculties that had particular specialist needs.

3.
The Way Forward

3.1 Planning for the Longer Term

It was agreed that Allan McQuistan would propose that a small University working group be convened from May 2004 to conduct a “root and branch” review of the arrangements in the longer term for the delivery of IT provision. He would discuss this informally with Pro Vice-Chancellor Mike Bateman.

Action: Allan McQuistan

3.2 Short Term Actions

3.2.1 “Start of the Year” Problems and “Start of the Lecture” Problems

It was generally felt that there was often a mismatch in the student needs and the attributes of the Computing room. HoDs are requested to work with their timetablers to deliver a better matching between the student needs and the capabilities of the Computer rooms available.

Action: HoDs

3.2.2 New Software or New Versions of Software

Problems have occurred on a regular basis over the years where new software has not been tested until the very last minute. This relates both to the way in which academic staff will use the software and the way in which ISO staff set up the software to operate. It was agreed that a significant enhancement in the student experience could be achieved through ensuring that these were signed off well in advance of the start of the semester and it was agreed to request to ISO support staff and HoDs that all this testing be completed by the end of July for the start of the next year.

Action: Ed Kopinski and HoDs

Frank Margrave would monitor the departmental needs through the Faculty Operational IT Committee and liase closely with Ed Kopinski. It was also noted that there was a University requirement on departments to have identified the software version changes required by the end of April each year.

3.2.3 Student Registration Activities in September 2004

It was noted that ISO were working to ensure that students received their user name and password as part of the general activity as early as possible in the registration process.

3.2.4 Other Actions in the Short Term

It is proposed that inputs are received from members of Faculty Strategic IT Committee at its next meeting on May 26th.

Action: HoDs
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